
54.
Memorial 42 (2005).  Use of Premises by other Faiths 

The London North West Synod requested the Conference to initiate an exploration into how and in what circumstances other faiths may be granted permission to use our premises for meditation, prayer or worship. 
The Conference accepted the Memorial and directed the Methodist Council, through the Inter Faith Relations Committee and in co-operation with the Faith and Order Committee and the Trustees for Methodist Church Purposes, to explore whether and if so to what extent, in what ways and in what circumstances groups from other faiths and other Christian churches might be granted permission to use Methodist premises for meditation, prayer or worship, and bring a report to the Conference no later than 2007.

The Methodist Council in October 2005 received a Counsel’s Opinion on some of the issues raised by the Memorial. This had been commissioned by the Trustees for Methodist Church Purposes prior to the Memorial being received. The Council set up a working party in line with the directions of the Conference. In January 2007 it received and debated a report from the working party. It directed further work to be done and further consultations to take place, notably with the Law and Polity Committee and, for a second time, with the Faith and Order Committee, in the preparation of a report for the 2007 Conference.

The working party substantially revised its report and the revised report went to meetings of the Law and Polity and Faith and Order Committees in March. The revised report was intended to help the Conference to engage with the issues and suggested that there were four possible ways forward. It was intended to enable the Conference to express its judgment on the desirability or otherwise of those ways forward and/or to determine what wider consultation it might wish to initiate before making a definitive judgment.  

The Law and Polity Committee (which met first) suggested the need for further Counsel’s Opinion for clarification of a number of matters so that the Conference could be clear what alternatives were possible. The Faith and Order Committee concurred with that judgement. Counsel’s Opinion is being sought but will not be available in time for any necessary revision to the report before the Conference. The Council therefore asks that it be permitted to report to the Conference of 2008.  
***RESOLUTION

54/1.
The Conference receives the Report and gives permission for the further Report to be brought to the Conference of 2008.
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